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1. Minutes of previous AGM

Approved.  No matters arising that are not dealt with in the agenda.

2. Chair’s Report  

AANPE continues to flourish, with two new HEIs joining in 2008-2009 (and one leaving).  Membership now stands at 47 universities, of whom 33 were represented at the AANPE Annual Conference.  In reflecting on the Annual Conference, held earlier in the day, the Chair reflected that the climate surrounding advanced nursing practice has changed considerably over the past two years.  The regulation of advanced nursing practice through professional registration seems increasingly remote.  On the other hand, the Advanced Practice Toolkit
 has been widely accepted and endorsed throughout the UK, providing a coherent framework for the further development of advanced practice.
The Chair circulated a written report highlighting the following activities:
· AANPE has responded to a number of national consultations and initiatives (responses can be found on the ANNPE web-site)
· AANPE has actively lobbied at the highest national levels

· AANPE has continued to contribute to Modernising Nursing Careers developments

· AANPE has supported 3 members to attend the ICN INP/APNN conference 
· Several AANPE member institutions are participating in the International OSCE Project research

The Chair reported he is now entering his final year in the position, and thanked all those who have supported AANPE in its work.  The Chair was, in turn, thanked for invaluable leadership.
3. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer was not able to be present at the AGM, so tabled a statement of accounts as follows:
Current bank balance on 25 February 2009 = £3682.33
Expenditure during 2008-2009

Grants to attend international meetings to 3 members = £1049.20

Annual Conference costs (Birmingham 29.2.08) = £684.67

Travel expenses to attend meetings on behalf of ANNPE = £369.91

Catering for committee meetings = £73.33

Total expenditure = £2177.11

Outstanding expenditure:

1. Grants to attend conferences – amounts to be determined by the committee once available funds are known

2. Cost of Annual Conference – confirmed expenditure to date = £1280.00 plus additional cost of speaker expenditure to be added.



Future income

If all the current members renew their subscription in March 2009 our income should be circa £4300 in addition to the residual in the bank following deduction of current Annual Conference expenses. 

4.
AANPE committee elections

The following members of the 2008-2009 Committee stepped down, and were thanked most warmly for their contribution: Heather Griffiths; Helen Ward; Carol Cox; Mike Walsh.

Three members of the standing committee were seeking re-election following their initial period of office, and were unanimously re-elected: Katrina Maclaine; Lesley Bridges and Chris Inman.

Four nominations were received for new committee members, all were accepted and elected unanimously: Vicky Lack, Dean Snipe, Hilary Walsgrove and Sue Shortland.
The members of the 2009-2010 AANPE Committee are, therefore, as follows:
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It was agreed that the next Committee meeting will take place on Monday, April 27th at Birmingham City University. The decision regarding appointment of the Chair Elect will be taken at this meeting
5.
Priorities for the year ahead
It was agreed that the activities detailed in the Chair’s report would continue to form the core of AANPE’s work.  The following priorities for 2009-2101 were also agreed:

· To contribute to the further development of the Advanced Practice Toolkit, including developing materials to populate various areas of the web-site;

· To launch an Advanced Practice E-Journal, as agreed in 2008;

· To broaden the remit of AANPE to include the education of advanced practice Allied Health Professionals;

· To agree on a consequent change of name for the organisation and revisit the Terms of Reference and Constitution to reflect the revised remit ;
· To take the opportunity of the name change to market the organisation and its activities more widely, including development of a flyer to distribute at pertinent meetings / conferences etc; 
· To organise next year’s Annual Conference, provisionally agreed to be held in Cardiff in February 2010.  It was suggested that the focus might include curriculum development and exploring the outcomes of advanced practice.
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